
April 19, 2010

Honorable Christine Kehoe
Chairperson, California State Senate Committee on Appropriations
The Capitol
Sacramento, CA 95814

Re: SB 1475 (Simitian) --  Strengthened Enforcement to Curb Distracted Driving -- SUPPORT

Dear Senator Kehoe:

Consumers for Auto Reliability and Safety (CARS) is a national, award-winning non-profit auto 
safety and consumer advocacy organization dedicated to preventing motor vehicle-related fatalities, 
injuries, and economic losses.

CARS urges your support for SB 1475 (Simitian), which will strengthen enforcement of 
California's existing laws against cell phone use and texting while driving. Not only will SB 1475 save 
lives and prevent injuries, but it will also help reduce the enormous economic toll exacted by motor 
vehicle crashes.  As the California Highway Patrol recently stated, reducing the numbers and severity 
of vehicle crashes also saves our state billions of dollars:

"Although final statistics are not yet available, preliminary numbers show that in the three years 
since the increase in new officers, approximately 700 fewer people have died on the state’s 
highways and unincorporated areas - roadways primarily the responsibility of the CHP, 
according to CHP statistics. 

The economic savings as a result are estimated at more than $3 billion, using statistics from the 
National Safety Council that approximates the average cost of fatal and nonfatal injuries from 
motor vehicle crashes. During the same time, preliminary statistics show there were over 19,000 
fewer people injured resulting in a potential savings of nearly $4 billion. The calculable costs of 
motor-vehicle crashes are wage and productivity losses, medical expenses, administrative 
expenses, motor vehicle damage, and employers’ uninsured costs."1

By allowing the CHP to levy higher fines for violations -- particularly for repeat offenses -- SB 
1 Deaths from traffic collisions in California on track for an all-time low," The Californian, April 15, 2010.




